Town Council Regular

Green Level Municipal Building
Thursday, October 10, 2013 - 7:00 PM

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Town of Green Level Council was held on Thursday
October 10, 2013 at 7:00 PM in the Green Level Municipal Building located at 2510 Green Level
Church Road.

GOVERNING BODY MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Larry McCollum, Mayor ProTem
Michael Trollinger, Council Member Remonia Enoch and Council Member Carissa Graves-Henry.

GOVERNING BODY MEMBERS ABSENT: Councilmember Theodore Howard.

GREEN LEVEL OFFICIALS PRESENT: Town Administrator Haywood Cloud and
Town Clerk Sandra McCollum.

GREEN LEVELATTORNEY PRESENT: Marissa West (Vernon Law Firm).

Mayor McCollum called the meeting to order. Mayor ProTem Michael Trollinger gave the
invocation.

Mayor McCollum asked for a motion to approve August 8, 2013 minutes. Pro Tem Trollinger
made the motion. Council Woman Graves-Henry seconded the motion. The motion carried
unanimously. (4-0)

Town Administrator Updates

The Administrator thanked all volunteers for the help rendered toward making Green Level
Trojans Football team a success for 2013.

The Administrator asked the Council if they received the information from FEMA concerning
the Flood Plan. The Administrator continued to say, it appears that Green Level is not in the flood plan.
A meeting will be held to explain the flood plan and the Administrator and Mayor will be notified when
and where the meeting will take place.



The Administrator reported that at the last meeting, the loan for the force main will be coming
soon. The Administrator read the resolution for the force main. The Mayor asked if there were any
questions? There were none.

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the resolution for the force main going to Burlington.
Pro Tem Trollinger made the motion, seconded by Council Woman Enoch. The motion carried
unanimously. (4-0)

The Administrator updated the Council that he have not heard from any of the property owners
on NC 49 concerning the rezoning the residential areas on NC 49 to become business.

The Administrator introduced Attorney Derek Steed, Vision for Public Education in Alamance
County. Council Woman Graves-Henry stated she had worked on this board for a year and they met
with different people from different backgrounds, to talk about visions for the Alamance-Burlington
Schools. Mr. Steed presented a slide presentation to explain the program. Mayor McCollum stated that
he have talked to a lot of students and thy seem not to have a vision.

Town Attorney Updates

No updates.

Public Comments

No one spoke.

Council Discussion

Pro Tem Trollinger stated he had talked to a representative from the Haw River Fire
Department and they are asking Green Level to give a donation to purchase Christmas candy that the
firemen throw out to kids in the neighborhood from the fire truck. The Council agreed to donate and
asked the Administrator to check the budget for the amount.

Council Woman Enoch reported that the Hayden & Harman Foundation is a non-profit
organization, was a part of getting the children museum in Graham and is wanting to help the Town.
They met with Council Woman Enoch and was given a tour of the Town. She continued to say that she
will be meeting with this organization to see if the Town can receive some grants.

Council Woman Enoch stated that she want to discuss hiring a full time park director for the
Town’s park. She continued to say that the Council have discussed this for the last six years and now



everything is moving into that direction. The Council stated this is something that need to be looked at.
Council Woman Enoch said this is a position to be open with the qualifications the Town need and what
is in the budget for this position.

Council Woman Graves-Henry thanked Attorney Derek Steed, Vision for Public Education in
Alamance County for coming to speak to the Council and she wished more people were in attendance.

Sgt. Dan Cubino said he was glad to be back working in the Town. He continued to say that he
would like to have a meeting to let people know about policing in Green Level. The Mayor asked the

Administrator to ask the seniors to come out to this meeting. Council Woman Enoch stated that
5:30 PM to 7:00 PM will be a good time to meet and serve some refreshments.

Mayor McCollum thanked everyone for coming out to the meeting.

There being no further business.

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was made by Pro Tem
Trollinger, seconded by Council Woman Graves-Henry. The motion carried unanimously. (4-0)

Larry McCollum, Mayor ATTEST: Sandra McCollum, Town Clerk



